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Call to Order: 9:15 AM
Present: E. Poulin, S. SanSoucie, B. Isman, J. Carlson, J. Craig, B. Johnson, J. Resnick, D. Bruneau, M. King .  

Guest:  Shirley Keech
Reports:

E. Poulin presented Minutes January 10.

Motion to accept, B. Isman, J.Carlson.  Passed.

Treasurer, S. SanSoucie, Statement as of 02/03/12.  

Sue reviewed statement of activity for January 10-February 3.  Current Balance $14,580.65 which included $2,505 for membership this fiscal year.  Humphrey Fund amount still needs to be determined.
Motion to accept,   D. Bruneau, E. Poulin.  Passed.
Presentation:
· Shirley Keech, independent computer trainer and former WMRLS employee, presented information on her ability to provide computer/research training for up to 12 people in even the smallest library.  She brings a portable lab to the library and uses their wireless connection to present training on Evergreen, online job searching, downloading E-books/audio, statewide databases, Deep Web resources, and Microsoft Word.  WMLA feel her program would be perfect opportunity for professional training in the West.  Also a great connection between libraries and their local Senior Centers.  Cost for 2 hour class $200 plus a $25 material fee and 44 cents/mile travel outside Franklin County; 4 hour class $300 plus fee and travel.
Motion to hire Shirley Keech to present program at MLS Whately to library directors and their local Senior Center directors.  D. Bruneau, S. SanSoucie.  Passed.

Motion to offer 5 scholarships of $100 each for libraries to offset cost of training program presented by Shirley Keech.  E. Poulin, J. Resnick.  Passed.

Adhoc Committee to work on details and introduce idea at spring semi-annual meeting.

Business: 
· Newsletter:  Emailed on Feb 1 to 232 addresses.  75 opened to be read.  Sent to MLS staff, legislators, MBLC, each public library in W.Mass.  Group thanked all who worked on newsletter, esp. L. Kleindienst.  Received note from Louise Kanus thanking WMLA for including her in the newsletter.  Decided to mail paper copy to 53 members who didn’t have an email address connected to their name.
· Spring semi-annual meeting scheduled for Apr 10.  D. Bruneau will contact Stockbridge/Lee/Adams as possible meeting locations.  Michael Colford from Boston Public Library will speak.  WMLA will reimburse mileage and pay for lunch.  Speaker will be first on agenda.  E. Poulin will confirm with Michael.  Possible attendance 40-50.
· Legislative Breakfasts: 2 more to go.  Question of whether attendance was lower than previous years.  Pittsfield-about 66; Northampton-at least 50; HCC-20-30.  Great advocacy.

· Legislative Day: B. Isman said very difficult to change date at this time.  Unfortunately date is scheduled when most legislators will not be at the State House.  L. Coakley working on a bus pick-up location in Central MA.  E. Poulin will contact Carolyn Noah for ideas. Perhaps commuter lot off Mass Pike or at Holy Cross. 

· Advocacy Conference in Worcester:  E. Poulin reported that 15 people were in attendance.  Grassroots effort to build relationship with librarians.  J. Ramsay and E. Poulin are on sub-committee to develop a pilot program. J. Resnick mentioned WMRLS work on advocacy for newbies.  She will dust off handout and post on the blog and newsletter.  Mentorship is important.

· Plan for meeting with Greg Pronevitz and MLS Board regarding the future of the Whately facility.  E. Poulin gave Board a packet of information provided by Greg.  Plan to meet on March 6 to discuss future of the building.  Legislators will be invited.  Will MLS Plan of Service show how W Mass needs are to be met?  Could building be used as long-term storage for library materials since the Five College location is over capacity?  Need to weigh pros and cons of current building.  Need training space that is convenient to Western libraries.
· Small library Tour:  Perhaps WMLA can host a yearly event to visit different types of libraries spread along backroads in W MA.  Invite Greg, MBLC, Legislators.

· Appreciative Inquiry-AI: (Appreciative Inquiry is an approach to organizational change based on strengths rather than weaknesses, on a vision of what is possible rather than an analysis of what is not.
-David Cooperrider, Case Western Reserve University) J. Carlson said a non-library group in Westfield used AI with great success in gaining consensus among a diverse group of participants.  C. Lindquist mentioned AI as a possibility to work on issues between MLS and WMLA.
· MBLC appointment:  An opening for a Commissioner may occur in the near future.  J. Resnick submitted her name last year.  She suggests WMLA recruit interested people to submit their names.  E. Poulin will contact Appointment’s Office for information.
Committee Reports:

· Membership:  B. Isman reported a combined FY 11&12 membership of 147.  Since October she has received 77 renewals and/or new member applications.  17 individuals or libraries donated money towards the Breakfasts.
· Education: Shirley Keech to present workshop as stated above.
Upcoming Meeting Dates:  

· March 6      @ MLS Whately   9:00 AM

· April 10     Semi-annual meeting  location to be decided

Motion to Adjourn:  11:45 AM  

Respectfully submitted,
Betty Johnson

Clerk-substitute
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  http://www.WMLAdvocates.org     http://wmrls.blogspot.com/  
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